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PRESIDENT’S 

MESSAGE 
                                 
As we approach the year 5774, I 
am sure we are all preoccupied 
with getting ready to welcome  the 
New Year.   I am proud to say the 
Jewish Residents of Leisure World organization is 
also ready to begin a new year. Good ideas are 
coming and functions are happening.   We are 
moving along smoothly and looking forward to the 
year ahead.  We are planning trips, brunches and fun 
times together.  So stay tuned! 
 
My thanks to Allan Firestone and his committee for all 
the planning and work they have done to prepare for 
our services for the High Holidays.  If you have not 
purchased your tickets for Services and the Break-
the-Fast,  you still have time to call Milli White.  
 
Thanks to Nate  and JoAnne Sternberg and Theda 
Rosenblum for the lovely new Yiskor Book which we 
will be using throughout the year.  It took many hours 
of hard work to produce it and we all appreciate their 
efforts. 
 
If you have or know of anyone who is interested in 
moving to Bedford Court, I will be very happy to 
assist you.    Bedford Court has offered me, as 
President of JRLW, $1000.00 per resident who 
moves in.  I will donate that amount to our Torah 
Fund.   We are in need of a new, lighter Torah-- one 
not as heavy as the ones we have. It is very difficult 
to lift the Torah as it gets near the end of the year 
because as it is rolled it gets heavier on one side. 
 
Our success comes from all the members and 
wonderful chairpersons and their committees. Sue 
Rudo and her Membership Committee are doing an 
outstanding job getting new members. If you know of 
someone who might be interested in joining JRLW, 
please let Sue know.  
  

JRLW needs a Vice President.  If you know of 
someone, please call me. There is a job for everyone 
and everyone needs a job. 
 
The Officers and Board Members of JRLW wish you 
a Healthy and Happy New Year. 
 
L’Shana Tova. 
Morton A. Davis 
President 
 

Upcoming JRLW September Events 
 

Tue 3 JRLW Bd Mrg CH  II  7 pm 
 
  Rosh Hashanna 
Wed-Thu 4 & 5  Reform Svcs –  
   Interfaith  
Wed Fri 4-6,  Cons Svcs- CH  II  
 
Sun  8 JWV Brunch  CH I  10 am 
Tue 10 CoA Movie   CH II  1:30 – 3:30 
Wed 11 Hadassah Bd Mtg  CH I 

N’Amat mtg  CH  I  12:30 pm 
JWV Mtg  CH I  
 

Yom Kippur 
Fri=Sat 13 &14 Reform Svc-Interfaith  
   Chapel;   

Cons Svcs –CH   II 
 
Mon 16  Hadassah Study Group CH I 

1:30 pm 
Tue 17 Hadassah Theater trip   
Tue 17 Na’Amat Bd  CH I  10:30 am 
Wed 18 Hadassah Mtg & Installation of 

officers CH I  12:30 pm 
  

Sukkot  - Wed 18 – Wed 25 
(See schedule inside for Interfaith Chapel) 
 
Sun 22 12 to 3 pm Sukkot Community 

Open House  
Sun 22 Hadassah Chapter Open Mtg  
  for all groups 10:30 am 
Thu 26 Shemini Atzeret –Yizkor Svc 

CH II  9:15 am 
Fri 27 Simchat Torah 

	
  

SEE	
  FORM	
  FOR	
  MELAVEH	
  MALKAH	
  	
  
ON	
  PAGE	
  3.	
  
FLYER	
  FOR	
  OUR	
  TRIP	
  TO	
  ATLANTIC	
  
CITY	
  ON	
  PAGE	
   5.	
  
	
  

	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  

 

  Jewish Residents of Leisure World 
Silver Spring, Maryland  

September 2013, Elul   -  Tishrei 5774  
Newsletter Editor: Bernice F. Cohen 301-598-0192  Morton Davis President 240-242-3742 

 
PLEASE VISIT THE JRLW WEB SITE  -  http://jrlw.info 

	
  
PRESIDENT’S 

MESSAGE 
                                 
As we approach the year 5774, I 
am sure we are all preoccupied 
with getting ready to welcome  the 
New Year.   I am proud to say the 
Jewish Residents of Leisure World organization is 
also ready to begin a new year. Good ideas are 
coming and functions are happening.   We are 
moving along smoothly and looking forward to the 
year ahead.  We are planning trips, brunches and fun 
times together.  So stay tuned! 
 
My thanks to Allan Firestone and his committee for all 
the planning and work they have done to prepare for 
our services for the High Holidays.  If you have not 
purchased your tickets for Services and the Break-
the-Fast,  you still have time to call Milli White.  
 
Thanks to Nate  and JoAnne Sternberg and Theda 
Rosenblum for the lovely new Yiskor Book which we 
will be using throughout the year.  It took many hours 
of hard work to produce it and we all appreciate their 
efforts. 
 
If you have or know of anyone who is interested in 
moving to Bedford Court, I will be very happy to 
assist you.    Bedford Court has offered me, as 
President of JRLW, $1000.00 per resident who 
moves in.  I will donate that amount to our Torah 
Fund.   We are in need of a new, lighter Torah-- one 
not as heavy as the ones we have. It is very difficult 
to lift the Torah as it gets near the end of the year 
because as it is rolled it gets heavier on one side. 
 
Our success comes from all the members and 
wonderful chairpersons and their committees. Sue 
Rudo and her Membership Committee are doing an 
outstanding job getting new members. If you know of 
someone who might be interested in joining JRLW, 
please let Sue know.  
  

JRLW needs a Vice President.  If you know of 
someone, please call me. There is a job for everyone 
and everyone needs a job. 
 
The Officers and Board Members of JRLW wish you 
a Healthy and Happy New Year. 
 
L’Shana Tova. 
Morton A. Davis 
President 
 

Upcoming JRLW September Events 
 

Tue 3 JRLW Bd Mrg CH  II  7 pm 
 
  Rosh Hashanna 
Wed-Thu 4 & 5  Reform Svcs –  
   Interfaith  
Wed Fri 4-6,  Cons Svcs- CH  II  
 
Sun  8 JWV Brunch  CH I  10 am 
Tue 10 CoA Movie   CH II  1:30 – 3:30 
Wed 11 Hadassah Bd Mtg  CH I 

N’Amat mtg  CH  I  12:30 pm 
JWV Mtg  CH I  
 

Yom Kippur 
Fri=Sat 13 &14 Reform Svc-Interfaith  
   Chapel;   

Cons Svcs –CH   II 
 
Mon 16  Hadassah Study Group CH I 

1:30 pm 
Tue 17 Hadassah Theater trip   
Tue 17 Na’Amat Bd  CH I  10:30 am 
Wed 18 Hadassah Mtg & Installation of 

officers CH I  12:30 pm 
  

Sukkot  - Wed 18 – Wed 25 
(See schedule inside for Interfaith Chapel) 
 
Sun 22 12 to 3 pm Sukkot Community 

Open House  
Sun 22 Hadassah Chapter Open Mtg  
  for all groups 10:30 am 
Thu 26 Shemini Atzeret –Yizkor Svc 

CH II  9:15 am 
Fri 27 Simchat Torah 

	
  

SEE	
  FORM	
  FOR	
  MELAVEH	
  MALKAH	
  	
  
ON	
  PAGE	
  3.	
  
FLYER	
  FOR	
  OUR	
  TRIP	
  TO	
  ATLANTIC	
  
CITY	
  ON	
  PAGE	
   5.	
  
	
  



	
   2	
  
Religious Committee 

 
Allan Firestone 

SHIVA MINYANS 
 
One of the services that the Religious Committee 
provides to our members is to organize a Minyan 
for family members who are sitting shiva. Egon 
Guttman has been in charge of organizing 
minyans and ensuring that enough people were 
available to participate in the service. 
Unfortunately,Egon is no longer able to fulfill this 
function. We want to thank him for his many 
years of work. 
 
At the same time we are fortunate to have a new 
member of the Religious Committee who has 
volunteered to take on this very important task. 
Lou Paley is our new Shiva Minyan coordinator 
and should be contacted by families that wish to 
have a minyan while sitting shiva. 
 
Lou can be reached on 301-598-2493 or 
cautious721@gmail.com.  In the event Lou 
cannot be reached, contact me at 301-598-7311 
or afire201@verizon.net. 
 

MEMBERSHIP – MANY THANKS  
 

Many, many thanks go to the amazing and 
patient 22 people (myself included) who made 
220 phone calls (10 each) reminding those to 
pay their dues. The dues year is June 1 through 
May 31 and the first full page information and 
application appeared in the May Newsletter. 
Thankfully, members complied because of the 
phone calls and JRLW is once again one of the 
strongest organizations in LW. We have 1100 
members. 
 
Thanks to the telephone callers: Toby Bailin, 
Abbey Brahin, Walter Budman, Bernice Cohen, 
Shirley Collier, Elaine Daniels, Evelyn Dickman, 
Roz Franke, Barbara Firestone, Claire Gersten, 
Glenda Goodman, Judy Kirsch, Shirley 
Kirschenbaum, Janet Lazar, Sheila Myers, Rae 
Paley, Elaine Schenberg, JoAnne Sternberg, Pat 
Stone, Joyce Tanenbaum and Milli White. 
 
Sue Rudo, Membership Chair 
 
 
 
 

 

THE BRUNCHES ARE 
COMING!!! 

   
                                  Sheila Chodorov 
  
Inasmuch as September is filled with the High 
Holy Days, our first Brunch of the new year will 
be held on Sunday, October 20. We look forward 
to having everyone join us that morning. 
 
Many hours of preparation are spent prior to 
every Brunch. I never engage a speaker, 
musical program or panel discussion without first 
having observed every presenter myself.  
 
Recommendations for programs enjoyed at 
other venues are most welcome. Actually, during 
the past five years I have served as your 
Program Chairperson, numerous programs you 
have enjoyed came to my attention from 
members who have heard/seen these 
presenters at other locations for other 
organizations.  
 
Lastly, I am looking for someone to join my 
committee who has an interest in presenting 
quality programs suitable and attractive to our 
members. If you think you are that person, 
please contact me, Sheila Chodorov at 240 449-
0229 or sjchodorov@yahoo.com.  
 
Y'all come to the Brunches, ya hear!! 
 

                     
 
 
 

DEADINE FOR OCTOBER 
NEWSLETTER IS TUESDAY, 

SEPTEMBER 10.  ITEMS 
RECEIVED AFTER THAT 

DATE WILL APPEAR IN THE 
NOVEMBER NEWSLETTER. 



	
   3	
  
Jewish Residents of Leisure World 

 

MELAVEH MALKAH 
(Farewell to the Sabbath Queen) 

	
  

Saturday,	
  Nov.	
  2,	
  2013,	
  6	
  pm	
  –	
  Clubhouse	
  I,	
  Crystal	
  Ballroom	
  
Musical Entertainment  

A 3-piece band playing a varied program of 
Jewish music, show tunes and Klezmir 

 

Dairy Buffet Dinner 
  	
  

Chairperson:  Dolly Solomon, phone 301-598-1955 
	
  

Please complete and return this registration form.  The cost is $25 per person; $30 per 
non-member.  Make your check payable to JRLW.  We will have reserved tables for 8 to 
10 people.  If you wish to put a table together,  please list all names and phone numbers 
and include all checks with this form.  Mail to:     
  

Theda Rosenblum 
3330 N. Leisure World Blvd., #117 

Silver Spring MD 20906 
301-598-9105 

	
  
1.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ____________________________________________________________	
  
	
  
2.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ___________________________________________________________	
  

	
  
3.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ___________________________________________________________	
  

	
  
4.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ___________________________________________________________	
  

	
  
5.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ___________________________________________________________	
  

	
  
6.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ___________________________________________________________	
  

	
  
7.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ___________________________________________________________	
  

	
  
8. 	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ___________________________________________________________	
  
	
  
9.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ____________________________________________________________	
  
	
  
10.	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  ___________________________________________________________	
  

	
  
Total number of people listed on this form _____   Amount Enclosed:  $_____ 
 

Please respond by October 22, 2013. 
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ACE PROGRAMS  AT LEISURE 

WORLD 
 

JRLW will continue to co-sponsor the 
interesting and thought-provoking JCC  
Adult Center for Education (ACE) program 
this fall providing four new courses; The 
History of Civil Rights and Liberties; 50 
years: The History of Israel, 1948-1998; 
Comparative Religion Series; and Theatre 
Workshop: “The Colors of Red: The Mendel 
Beiliss Defense.” The classes will meet on 
Tuesdays starting October 1 and run 
through November 12, in Club House I from 
9:45 am to 3:30 pm. There will be no 
classes on  November 5. The cost for each 
course will be $25.00 for members and 
Leisure World Residents and $35.00 for 
Non-Residents.  Registration will begin this 
month in Club House I.   
 
Class Schedule: 
 
The History of Civil Rights and Liberties 
– Instructor Paul Levy 9:45 – 10:45 am 
 
Paul H. Levy  is a retired history and social 
science teacher. 
This course will review the history of 
selected Rights and Liberties stated or 
incorporated in our founding documents and 
Constitution.  Among subjects included will 
be gun control, freedom of speech, and 
equality.  Time will be spent on the 14th 
Amendment and an in-depth examination of 
the contributions of Thurgood Marshall and 
Martin Luther King, Jr.  Each class will 
provide historical context followed by 
discussion of a related contemporary issue.   
 
Comparative  Religion Series 
11:00 am – 12:00 pm 
 
Religion affects the daily lives of its 
adherents, giving moral purpose and 
guidance for the conduct of many in society. 
This series is meant to educate, promote 
understanding and respect for different 
religious faiths in our community and reveal 
the commonalities in their differences. 

Leaders from five different religions in the 
D.C. area will share their beliefs and 
practices, and hopefully help deepen 
appreciation of your own beliefs and 
practices and build respect for the traditions 
followed by others. 
 
50 years: The History of Israel, 1948 to 
1998 – Instructor Dr. Ira Weiss 12:45 – 
2:15 pm 
  
Dr. Weiss is a retired neurophysiologist and 
collector of cinema related to Jews and 
Israel. 
 
Through rare dramatic documentary film 
collected by the Israel Broadcast Authority, 
supplemented by short lectures and 
discussion, we will examine the first fifty 
years of Jewish statehood. We will witness 
Israel’s in-gathering of exiles, its wars, its 
efforts to make peace, wrestling with its 
national identity and its economic revolution 
from agriculture to high tech in only a few 
years. 
 
Theatre Workshop: “The Colors of Red: 
The Mendel Beiliss Defense” – Instructor 
Howard Eisner 
2:15 – 3:30 pm 
 
Howard Eisner, DS, is a retired electrical 
engineer, research professor, author and 
businessman. 
 
 “Beiliss Accused of Ritual Murder…Kiev, 
1913.” Mendel Beiliss, a Russian Jew, 
stands accused of murdering a Christian 
child in order to use his blood for the 
Passover Seder. After two years of 
imprisonment, Beiliss will finally have his 
trial. The world watches with “horror and 
disbelief,” waiting, wondering whether 
Beiliss will be convicted.  Area playwright 
Howard Eisner has dramatized the true 
story of Mendel Beiliss’ defense in bold, 
compelling strokes. Class participants will 
bring this new, suspenseful drama to life 
and explore the trial.  
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NEW MEMBERS 

 
We welcome the following new members to 
JRLW: 
 
Herbert & Judith Weinstein - 3200 NLWB. 
Marsha and Barry Raff - Rockville, MD. 
Susan Gruenewald – 15211 Elkridge. 
Diane and Barry Blacker- 15316 Pine 
Orchard. 
Ruth Meyer - 3330 NLWB. 
Sandra Robinson - 3200 NLWB. 
Chaim Resnik - 3330 NLWB. 
William Stein - 3603 Gleneagles Drive. 
Linda and Julien Hofberg – Olney, MD. 
Barbara Levin – 3200 NLWB. 
Lucy and Israel Krause – 3 Glen Eagles 
Court. 
Herb Kwash, Silver Spring, MD. 
Beverly Tilles, Silver Spring, MD. 
Karen Krausen, 2901 S LWN. 
Barry and Linda Tossman 3100 NLWB. 

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  
 
 
Life Members 
 
Eva	
  and	
  Howard	
  Levenson	
  
Irene	
  Spector	
  
Jeannette	
  Waxman	
  
Betty	
  Salzman	
  
George	
  Jacobs	
  
Pearl	
  Levine	
  
	
  

NEWSLETTER STAFF 
Bernice Cohen – Editor 
Nate Sternberg – Layout 
Fred Shapiro – Business 
Shirley Griffin - Asst. Editor 
Rae Paley - Recipes 

	
  

JRLW IS GOING TO 
ATLANTIC CITY!! 

Please see the full page ad in this 
Newsletter for details about our 
November trip to Atlantic City.  

Reservations are being taken now. 
Payment is due with reservations. 

Sue Sandler 

Travel Chairman 

                    
GOOD AND WELFARE 
 
Mazel Tov to Trudy and Larry Stone.  They 
celebrated their 60th Anniversary last month.  
Their grandson Brad is getting married this 
month. 

Congratulations to Sandy and Buddy 
Budman in honor of ther first great-
grandchild Sidney Rose Schuman. 

All good wishes to Beatrice Ableman who is  
recovering at the Hebrew Home. 

Mazel Tov to Marilyn & George Kessler on 
the engagement of their grandson Rafael 
Green to Hadas Suissa from Kiryat Ata in 
Israel. Rafi lives in Beersheva and is 
registering for his Army service. The 
Kesslers recently returned from a three 
week stay in Israel where they also 
celebrated the birth of their fourth great-
grandchild Emuna Ginsburg. This is the first 
child of their granddaughter Tzippora and 
her husband Adi. They will undoubtedly 
return to Israel in January for a wedding. 
 
Best wishes to Sheila Myers for a speedy 
recovery. 
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INVESTMENT	
  SCAM	
  PROGRAM	
  
	
  

JRLW and the FINRA Investor Education 
Foundation will present  a free seminar 
dealing with concerns you should have 
when investing your money. The program 
will take place October 3, starting at 5:30 
pm in Clubhouse I’s Crystal Ballroom. As 
retirees, responses to offers for investment 
opportunities can be very critical to your 
income and the safety of your assets. A 
panel of experts will show you the common 
tactics used by today’s con artists offering 
lucrative investment opportunities and the 
simple steps you can take to protect 
yourself. The speakers will offer free tools 
and resources to inform and assist you if 
you suspect investment fraud.  
 
A free buffet dinner will be served at 5:30 
pm, with the presentation to follow at 6 pm. 
Sign up in the E&R office following the 
publication of the September 3rd issue of the 
Leisure World News. This event is 
sponsored by the Jewish Residents of 
Leisure World for the community as a 
continuing service to protect our senior 
citizens from scams and fraudulent offerings. 
For information or questions, please contact 
our President Morton Davis.  
 

WE REMEMBER THEM 
 
Our condolences to the families of the 
following: 
	
  
Alvin	
  Craig.	
  
Mildred	
  Roberts.	
  
        
May their memory be a blessing. 
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SUKKOT SCHEDULE 

 
This year Sukkot begins on the evening of 
Wednesday, September 18.  As we do each 
year, a Sukkah will be erected on the 
grounds of the Interfaith Chapel. This year 
we will have a new roofing and better 
lighting inside the Sukkah.  
 
Here is the schedule of events to take place 
in the  Sukkah this year: 
 
- Wednesday, Sept. 18 – Minyan at 7pm  
- Thursday, Sept. 19 - Sukkah will be open 
  from 1 to 3 pm;  Minyan at 7 pm. 
- Friday, Sept. 20 – open house from 1 to 3 
  pm.  
- Saturday, Sept 21 -  starting at 6:00 pm, 
  there will be a Minyan followed by 
  refreshments and Havdalah Service. 
- Sunday, Sept 22, from 12 to 3 pm – a 
  community open house in the Sukkah. 
- Monday, Sept 23, the Sukkah will be open 
  from 1 to 3 pm;  Minyan at 7 pm. 
- Tuesday, Sept. 24, the Sukkah will be 
  open from 1 to 3 pm;  Minyan at 7 pm. 
 
Please call Elaine Schenberg at 301-598-
0079 if you can act as host or hostess on 
any of these days.  Please plan to attend 
Minyan. 
                  

SEPTEMBER PROGRAMS AT 
HAR TZEON-AGUDATH ACHIM 

 
Please note:  Only one day of programs scheduled 
for September due to the High Holidays. 
 
Events from the morning program: 
 
11:00 am Exercise with Mim Parizer. 
 
LUNCH AT NOON 
 
Afternoon programs at 1:00 pm: 
 
Yiddish Class with Marcia Levinsohn. 
 
September 12 -  Program sponsored by the Golden 
Network 

What’s Cooking in the 
Kitchen? 

Submitted by Rae Paley 
 

Kasha Knishes 
 
Ingredients: 
2 ½- cups sifted flour 
2- eggs 
1/2- teaspoon salt 
2- tablespoons water 
2/3- cup salad oil 
1- teaspoon baking powder 
 
Directions: 
Sift flour, baking powder and salt into a bowl. 
Mix dry ingredients well. In the center of the 
mixture, drop the eggs, oil and water. Work 
into flour mixture with your hands and knead 
until smooth. Chill dough while preparing 
fillings. Divide dough in half and roll as thin 
as possible. Brush with oil. Spread filling on 
one half of the dough, and roll up like a jelly 
roll. Cut into 1½ inch slices. Place on oiled 
baking sheet, cut side down. Press down 
and lightly flatten. Bake in 375  oven about 
45 minutes. If frozen after baking, reheat in 
375 degree oven for 15 minutes. 
 
Kasha Filling: 
1- cup medium kasha, uncooked 
1- large onion, finely chopped 
2-3 -Tablespoons of chicken fat 
 salt and pepper to taste 
2-3- cups chicken broth or water 
1-egg, optional 
 
Directions: 
Saute onions in fat until golden, and set 
aside. Heat kasha in a saucepan over 
medium heat until browned. Add any 
combination of liquids. Cook for about 15 
minutes, until kasha is soft but not dry. Add 
more liquid if needed. Stir in sauteed onions. 
Season to taste. 	
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COMING	
  OF	
  AGE	
  MOVIE	
  
	
  	
  	
  

“Broadway Musicals: A Jewish Legacy” The film 
will be shown Tuesday, September 10, 1:30 - 3:30 
pm in Clubhouse II. Tickets are available at E&R 
Office in Clubhouse I for $6 per person, check 
payable to JRLW.  
 
The documentary film explores the unique role of 
Jewish composers and lyricists in the creation of the 
modern American musical. An engaging film, it 
features interviews and conversations with some of 
the greatest composers and writers of the Broadway 
stage, including Irving Berlin, Jerome Kern, George 
and Ira Gershwin, Richard Rodgers, Leonard 
Bernstein, and others.  
 
An important element in the beginnings of the 
American musical was the Yiddish Theater. Here a 
number of Broadway composers got their start or 
found inspiration for their "American" songs. 
 

                         
 
	
  

	
  
National Falls Prevention Day 2013 

 
By Coming of Age in Maryland Social 

Worker 
Beth Shapiro ● 301-816-2665 ●  

bshapiro@jssa.org	
  
 
The 6th Annual National Falls Prevention 
Awareness Day will be observed on Sept. 
22, 2013. This year’s theme is Preventing 
Falls - One Step at a Time. 
 
In a recent article Alan M. Jette, PT, PhD, 
the Director of the Health and Disability 
Research Institute at Boston University 
says, “The term ‘fear of falling’ (FOF) 
describes an exaggerated concern of falling 
that frequently leads to a self-imposed 
restriction in activities. The fearful older 
person narrows her world, often resulting in 
social isolation and a spiraling physical, 
emotional, and functional decline until even 
simple acts like taking a bath or walking to 
the mailbox are insurmountable.”  
 
Dr. Jette denoted the World Health 
Organization’s reference in 2007 when he 
said, “Support from family, friends and 
professionals can mitigate this fear and can 
act as a buffer against the potential 
debilitating effects of FOF. People who rely 
on friends and talk about their fears were 
least likely to report activity curtailment 
(Howland et al, 1998). This support may 
encourage the older person to remain 
active despite fears and seek help when 
needed.”  
 
And here’s where COA comes in!  Check 
out our great social programs – stay 
connected and in good health!  
 
Beth  

 
 

 
 

414 Hungerford Drive, Suite 248
Rockville, MD 20850

I N - H O M E  S E N I O R  C A R E  S E R V I C E S

In-Home Care �at Is Beyond Compare

An international network of independently owned and operated o�ces. © 2011 CK Franchising, Inc.

At Comfort Keepers®,  we provide  
in-home care that helps seniors live 
happy, independent lives in the comfort 
of their own homes. Our Comfort 
Keepers®  help keep minds, bodies and 
lives active, happy and healthy. 

301-340-0100

Companionship
Personal Care
Meal Preparation
Medication  
Reminders

W W W.CO M F O R TKE E P E R S .C O M/RO C K V I L L E-MD

Call for a FREE in-home consultation.
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A REMINDER TO THE LADIES 

 
During Services after the Torah Reading 
when the Torah is marched thru the aisles 
we all want to touch the holy scrolls. 
Please remember these simple steps.  For 
those of us wearing Tallisum, touch your 
Tallit to the Torah cover first, then to your 
lips.  If not wearing a Tallit, you may want to 
touch the prayer book to the Torah cover 
and then to your lips.  If you want to touch 
the Torah cover with your fingers, that is fine.  
But please remember to touch the cover first 
and then put your fingers to your lips.  We 
don’t want to get lipstick on our beautiful 
Torah covers.  Thanks. 

                           
 

TZEDAKAH, ONEG & KIDDUSH 
DONATIONS 

 
For information about Tzedakah donations 
or Oneg/Kiddush donations please call 
Susan Weiss at 301-460-6030.  Checks 
should be made out to JRLW and mailed to 
Susan Weiss, 3739 Glen Eagles Drive, 
Silver Spring, MD 20906. 
 

ONEG DONATION 
 
Annette and Irving Fialkoff in memory of Bill 
Marion, father of Suzanne Fialkoff. 
 

TZEDAKAH DONATIONS 
 
Egon Guttman -  in loving memory of my 
parents and sister who perished in the 
Holocaust. 
 
Inge and  Egon Guttman – in loving memory 
of our devoted brother and uncle Kurt 
Weinberg. 
 

Beverly Itzkowitz in honor of the special 
birthdays of Louise and Barney Corwin. 
 
Sandra and Walter Budman in memory of 
Walter Packer. 
 
Carole Jason to Arlene Siller in memory of 
her beloved granddaughter. 
 
Cantor Mike Kravitz to John Downey in 
memory of his wife, Joann. 
 
Cantor Mike Kravitz  to Laura and Sid 
Sussan in honor of the birth of their 
granddaughter. 
 
 
TORAH MAINTENANCE AND 

PRAYER BOOK FUND 
Individuals can be honored and loved ones 
memorialized with a contribution to the JRLW 
Torah Maintenance Fund or Prayer Book Fund 
for a minimum donation of $25.00.  Contact 
Ellen Zweig at 3210 N. Leisure Word Blvd., Apt 
504, Silver Spring, MD 20906, or call her at 301-
598-2144 between 9:00 am and 9:00 pm. 
 
TORAH FUND DONATIONS 
 
Laura & Sid Sussan Yahrtzeit donation in 
memory of Frances Kenner & Daniel 
Walters. 
 
Emma Mullaney. 
 
The following donations have been 
made in memory of Joann Downey: 
 
Susan & Jerry Weiss 
 
Sue & Morty Rudo 
 
Lois & Gil Price in memory of her                                    
beloved Cousin. 

 
Gene Aefsky 
 
Members of JRLW 
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A Continuing Care 

Retirement Community 

right in your own 

backyard!     

Independent Living; 

Assisted Living and 

Health & Rehabilitation 

Care. 

Ask Morty Davis, your 

president about 

Bedford Court today! 

Call today to schedule 

your personal tour!   

301-598-2900 
 

Don’t miss out on 

our summer specials 

– save up to 15% off 

of monthly rates! 

  

  Pledging excellent service and delivering it can 
be two different things.  When it’s time to choose a 
funeral home, don’t just assume you’ll get excellent 
service, expect it. That is our commitment.  

  Dignity Memorial ® Jewish funeral homes are 
committed to giving you the guidance and support 
you need during a very difficult time with a variety 
of service options for you and your family.  Being a 
part of the largest network of funeral homes, we are 
able to offer unmatched benefits when it matters 
most with a 100% satisfaction guaranteed. 

24-Hour Compassion Helpline® • Personal Planning 
Services • National Transferability • Bereavement 
Travel • Serving All Jewish Cemeteries

Special Packages for 
Jewish Residents of Leisure World. 
Call Today for More Information

Edward Sagel Funeral Direction, Inc.
1091 Rockville Pike, Rockville, MD 20852

(301) 217-9400
www.SagelFuneralDirection.com 

Providing Comfort to 
Families Like Mine

Edward Sagel Funeral Direction, Inc. is a licensed funeral 
establishment in The State of Maryland. 

	
  

	
  

Bubbe would have 
wanted you to.

Subscribe now to the 
Washington Jewish Week for the special 
rate of $36 and $5 will go directly to JRLW.
($38.16 with Maryland sales tax. New subscribers only.)

Enjoy WJW every week and 
support JRLW at the same time!

Call to subscribe. 301-230-2222 x222

Let us bring you closer to your world.
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Berman Hebrew Academy 
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MT. SCOPUS HADASSAH 

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Barbara Eisen 
   
The Greater Washington Area Chapter is 
planning a joint 2013/2014 opening meeting 
for all Hadassah groups on Sunday, 
September 22, at Fox Hill, 8300 Burdette 
Road, Bethesda. Brunch will start at 
10:00am.  The keynote speaker will be Sally 
Oren, the wife of the current Israeli 
ambassador.  The cost is $10 plus a 
voluntary donation to show your support of 
Hadassah.  Send your check to Hadassah, 
6101 Executive Blvd., Suite 130, Rockville, 
MD 20852 by September 15. Reservations 
and payments may also be made online at 
openingmeeting.dchadassah.org.  Mt. 
Scopus is organizing a car pool to provide 
transportation to the meeting.  Please call 
Janet Lazar at 301-598-4066 if you can 
drive someone or if you need a ride. 
 
Our regular meeting will be on Wednesday, 
September 18, in Clubhouse I.  Sharon 
Cadoff will conduct the installation of the Mt. 
Scopus officers for 2013/2014.   Socializing 
begins at 12:30 pm and the meeting starts 
at 1:00 pm. All residents are welcome to 
attend. 
 
The Mt. Scopus Judaic Study Group will 
meet on Monday, September 16, at 1:30 pm 
in Clubhouse I.  The group will be studying 
Proverbs. For further information call Joan 
Lees at 301-598-3768. 
 
Eyre Travel is taking reservations for our 
joint trip to see “Menopause The Musical” 
on Tuesday, September 17, at the Dutch 
Apple Dinner Theatre in Lancaster, PA.  The 
cost is $99 and can be paid either by phone 
at 301-598-1599 or by stopping into the 
Eyre Travel Office in Clubhouse I.  The bus 
will depart Clubhouse II at 9:30 am and 
return at 6:00 pm.  Make sure that you tell 
Eyre Travel that you are sponsoring 
Hadassah when you make your reservation 
so that we will get the credit. 
	
  
	
  

NA’AMAT NEWS 
                Ruth Reid  
                                                       
Whether you call it Autumn or Fall, it means 
that summer is leaving, the next season is 
approaching and Na'Amat is busy planning 
our events.  
 
First we want to wish you and your family 
(and friends) a very Happy and Healthy New 
Year. 
 
Inasuch as Rosh Hashanah is early this 
year and would coincide with our first 
meeting, we have had to put off our first 
Open Meeting. The meeting will be held on 
Wednesday, September 11, at 12:30 pm in 
Clubhouse I. Our speaker will be Dr. Allan 
Lichtman who, with Richard Breitman, co-
authored the book "FDR and the Jews." 
This book is a richly detailed account of the 
President's relationship with the Jewish 
community. This relationship was 
complicated, multidimensional and 
contentious. Mark your calendars and be 
sure to attend this meeting. Books for 
signing and purchasing will be available. 
 
Our next Board Meeting will be held on 
Tuesday, September 17, 10:30 am. 
 
Looking ahead to October: our Annual 
Fashion Show/Brunch will be held on 
Wednesday, October 2. To add to this event 
we will have piano music by "Elaine." 
  
On Sunday, October 27, we will attend the 
matinee performance of the musical "How to 
Succeed in Business Without Really Trying,” 
at the Dutch Apple Dinner Theatre.  There 
will be a lovely lunch followed by a delightful 
show; a most enjoyable day. Contact Harriet 
Moore 301-438-6069 for more information. 
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The Rabbi and his wife were assigned to 
their first Congregation to reopen a shul in 
Brooklyn.   They arrived in February, excited 
about their opportunities.  When they  saw 
the Shul it was very run down and needed 
much work.  They set a goal to have 
everything done in time for the Purim 
Service. 
 
They worked hard , repairing, plastering, 
painting, etc.  They were ahead of schedule 
when a severe  snowstorm hit the area.  
After the storm the Rabbi went to the Shul 
and his heart sank when he saw all the 
damage the storm had done to the building.  
A large area of plaster had fallen off the front 
wall of the sanctuary just behind the pulpit.  
The Rabbi cleaned up the mess on the floor 
and headed home. 
 
On the way home he passed a flea market 
and stopped in.  One of the items was a 
beautiful handmade crocheted tablecloth 
with a Mogen David embroidered in the 
center of the tablecloth.  It was just the right 
size to cover the hole in the wall where the 
plaster had fallen off.  He purchased the 
tablecloth. 
 
 
(Article continued on page 8) 

Upcoming JRLW March 

Events 
 
2rd Wed. Na’Amat Reg Mtg  
4th Fri. Conservative Svcs
 Interfaith 
7th Mon.  Newsletter Deadline 
12th Sat Conservative Svcs CH 2 
14th Mon JRLW Board Meeting 
15th Tue Great Songs of the 20th Cent. 
15th Tue. Na’Amat Bd Mtg 
16th Wed Hadassah Meeting  
20th Sun JRLW Breakfast Forum 
23rd Wed B’nai B’rith Bd Mtg  
24th Thu JRLW Singles 
27th Sun Hadassah New Member Tea 
29th Tue Lessons learned from the 
 Holocaust 

 

Religious Services 

Snapshot 

 
JRLW together with Shaare Tefila 
Congregation, are conducting services every 
Sunday morning at 8:45 AM and minyans 
Sun thru Thu 7:30 PM in the Clubhouse II 
Café’. 

  
Friday February 4th evening Conservative 
Shabbat Services 8 PM at Interfaith 
Chapel.  Services will be led by Rabbi Gary 
Fink.  Ed Laskin  will lead the Choir.  Services 
will be sponsored by B’nai B’rith. 
 

(Continued on Page 2) 
 

 
JRLW 

President’s 
Message 
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